Latest development in the North

Halton high school district, is a de-

cision of the school board that the

wisest thing to do is to build new

schools at Acton and Georgetown

and keep the district a three school

A special meeting of the board

last night in Stewarttown threshed

the problem out. A motion had been

tabled at last week's meting, call-

ing for a second school at George-

town which would eliminate a

school in Acton for the present.

Acton board members took strong

exception to this and pointed out

that Acton and surrounding district

has over the required 600 public

school enrolment to form their own

district, intimating that this would

be Acton's answer to the motion.

It was pointed out that Georgetown

and Acton are growing steadily and

that indications are that the towns

will eventually need their own

schools. There has been some talk

of building a school at Silvercreek

for the two towns, but should one

or both towns grow, this would end

ously in favour of two new schools

and appointed John Bell, George-

town, Arlof Dills, Acton and Nelson

Pickett, Milton, to interview the

Dept. of Education on the matter.

If the Dept. approves, cost estimates

will be prepared and the five mun-

icipal councils will then be inter-

The motion to build two new

schools, which was made by Dr. J.

B. Milne, Georgetown, and Arlot

Dills, Acton, also calls for the addi-

tion of a gymnasium on the Milton

school and suggests that Georgetown

and Acton donate the sites for the

Fifteen children, including

proposed new schools.

The school board voted unanim-

up as a "white elephant."

frs. Robert Roscoe of St. Catharines was a week-end guest of Mrs. Robert Waldie.

Miss Margaret Dickie of Toronto was a holiday guest in town with Miss Hilda Erwin.

Mrs. Edith Morris of Windsor was a holiday guest in town with Mrs. William Ostrander.

Mrs and Mrs. A. Willisims of Toronto were week-end visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Harry Hayward.

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Riddall with Mr. and Mrs. Bob Brush, Milton, ment the holiday week-end in Montreal and Ottawa.

Mr. Walter T. Evans has returned com a pleasant vacation visit in athern California, Old Mexico and mcouver, B.C.

Mrs. W. G. O. Thompson is visiting in Ottawa with Mr. and Mrs. Jack Thompson and her new grandson, Christopher.

Dr. A. G. M. Bruyns of Madoc was a visitor for a few days last week with his parents at their home on Charles Street.

Miss Lillian Watson, with her aunt. Mrs. Edith Hamilton of Acton flew to New York City and spent last week there.

Dr. A. McAllister attended the annual session of the Ontario Medical Association last week at the Royal York Hotel, Toronto.

Week-end guests with Mr. and Mrs. Ted Vahl were Mr. and Mrs. E. Waddington and children David. Rugg. Stephen and Joan of Toronto.

Miss Laurette Glynn, Toronto, was week-end guest with her sister. Mrs. R. W. Kitchen and Mr. Kitchen at their home on Main Street.

Mr. and Mrs. E. Orton and children Nancy, Grant, Brian and Stephen of Toronto spent the 24th with Mr. and Mrs. Clem Dwyer at their home on Victoria Street.

Mrs. Harry Stockford was in Drayton last Wednesday attending the funeral of Mr. Elmer Samis, Mr. Samis was Mrs. Charles Stockford's father.

Mrs. F. L. McGilvray has returned to town after spending a few weeks in Dunnville with her son and daughter-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Walter McGilvray.

Constable George Cousens, stationed at Sussex, N.B., with the Royal Canadían Mounted Police is spending a ten-day leave with his parents, Lt'.-Col. and Mrs. Gordon Cousens.

Misses Beatrice McBrady, Aileen Ferguson, Charlotte Halliday, Eva Derry and Elizabeth Langan of the Canadian Bank of Commerce, Toronto were holiday visitors in town with Miss May Langan.

Visiting this week with Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hayward, Berwick Hall, is Mrs. J. Vidler of West Hamilton. Mr. and Mrs. W. R. Vidler, Dundas, were week-end guests with the Hay-

Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Godfrey visited for the holiday in Hamilton with their son-in-law and daughter, Mr. and Mrs. J. H. Wilson and had their first look at their new granddaughter, Marion Kathleen.

Mr. and Mrs. William Hayward. Barry and Paul spent the weekend at Buttermilk Falls, Haliburton, with Mr. and Mrs. Doug Adamson, and at Beaverton with Mrs. Hayward's parents, Mr. and Mrs. Fred Adamson.

Mrs. A. Wright and Mr. and Mrs. aurice Hillock attended the weding of Margaret Eleanor Wright and Donald Orr Campbell on Saturday in Stouffville United Church and a reception which followed at the bride's home.

On Friday night Mrs. George Farmer and Miss Mabel Shepherd entertained for Miss Belle Tennant at a kitchen shower at Miss Shepherd's home. Miss Tennant will be married next month to William Thomas Garbutt.

Archdeacon W. G. O. Thompson and Mr. Tom Beaumont attended the dedication of a new Anglican parish hall at Rockwood on Sunday afternoon. Rt. Rev. Walter Bagnall, Bishop of Niagara, officiated at the dedication ceremony.

Bobby Korzack, son of Mr. and 12s. Alex Korzack celebrated his sixth birthday on May 22nd. To a party at his home in the Grandview Apartments he invited Barry A Lorne Scots reunion is being bara, Patricia, and Kathy Buchanan, Karen and Marsha Armann, Jimmy week-end. McNiven, Doug and Linda Packer, Larry and Brenda Hawes, Jimmy Lindsay, Margaret Eason, Paul Turner, Jimmy and Neil Ellison, his Robert and Cherry Jepson, Pat and Lorne Scots are asked to meet at Margaret Sargent, Karen and Nancy Korzack.

Mrs. John Kennedy spent the week-end with relatives in Paisley. Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Lymer of Lambeth were visitors in Norval

last week with Mr. and Mrs. Gray-

don Chester. Mr. and Mrs. J. H. Dennys of New Toronto spent the week-end at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Bobby' McCumber, son of Mr. and Mrs. Vern McCumber entertained seven of his little playmates at his fifth birthday party Tuesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Graham of Weston were week-end visitors with the former's sister, Mrs. J. J. and Mr. Thompson.

Week-end visitors with the Irwin Nobles were Mr. and Mrs. Melville Fawcett and daughter Jane of Kit-Sunday afternoon Rev. Duncan ly.

Foster and family of Winona called for Mrs. C. Freure in town and they drove to the Foster homestead in Caledon. Mrs. C, Freure visited with Mrs.

Walter Anthony in Brampton last week. Mrs. Anthony met with an accident recently but no bones were Mr. and Mrs. R. R. McKibbon,

former local residents who now live

in Ottawa, were visitors this week with Mr. and Mrs. George Fawcett. Mr. and Mrs. H. Rugg, Andrew and Jackie spent a few days visiting in Ottawa and at Sherbrooke, Quebec, with his mother, Mrs. F. S.

Mrs. Floyd Varey entertained at a surprise stork shower last night for Mrs. Steve Eason and her newlyadopted daughter Brenda Faye. The baby received many beautiful gifts from the twelve guests present.

Mr. and Mrs. W. A. McGowan attended the Ontario Medical Association banquet at the Royal York. Hotel, Toronto, last Wednesday evening, when the official office of president was conferred upon Mrs. McGowan's brother, Dr. Miln C. Harvey, FRCS, Kitchener.

Lynn Treleaven, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. J. Treleaven, Charles Street entertained her friends at a theatre party on May 24th, followed by a party to celebrate her tenth birthday. Her guests were June Oliver, Judy Bonathan, Fay Murfin, Karen Shortill, Gail Malcolm, Paulene Watson, Carolyn Biehn and Brenda Bell.

Mr. and Mrs. Spence McKinnon attended the wedding in Chatham on Saturday of Ken House, of the foreign department, Bank of Commerce head office, Toronto and June Simpson, of the Chatham branch staff. Mr. McKinnon was groomsman at the wedding which took place in Christ Church. Mr. and Mrs. William Milliere of Waterloo who were also wedding guests accompanied the McKinnons to Toledo, Ohio, to spend the week-end with Mr. and Mrs. George Milliere

ENGAGEMENTS

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Hamilton announce the engagement of their daughter Roxie Eva to Albert James Norton, son of Mr. and Mrs. William Norton. The marriage will take place on Saturday, June the sixteenth at two o'clock in the Baptist Church, Georgetown.

CHECK LINE FORUM HAS SUMMER PROGRAM

Check Line farm forum met Monday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Denney Charles to plan their summer activities. In June there will be a strawberry social at the home of Mr. and Mrs. L. DeVries. Mr. Charles, Bob Nicol and August Spitzer are arranging a Sunday motor trip in July, possibly to the Elora Rocks. The Nicols will be hosts at a weiner roast in August and in September a corn roast will take place at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Ernie Curry.

Mr. Nicol was appointed secretary, replacing Joan DeVries who is now working at the Islington branch of the Royal Bank.

Lost Two Games Play Acton Next

The Intermediates have taken it on the chin twice in a row.

After an initial win against Clarkson, Waterdown won an easy victory here last Wednesday and on Saturday Georgetown lost their second in Milton. Tonight's game with Oakville has been postponed. Georgetown plays their next in Acton Saturday.

Harvey Chappel, pitching mainstay of the Georgetown team, has been hampered this season with a sore arm. The club is on the lookout for pitchers and at present has their eye on two potentials in Brampton. A big-disappointment was the loss of a Montrealer, Dawson Tilley, who had been signed. A university student, he had come to a summer job at Provincial Paper Ltd. but stayed here only brief-

TERRA COTTA

Club Tours Candy Plant Sick Children's Hospital

The ladies of the Thimble Club had a full day when they visited Toronto last week. First was a visit to the Laura Second plant, where each received a special candy package, thanks to Mr. Gillis. The group then toured the Sick Children's Hospital under the guidance of Mrs. Farmer, where they saw the good work being done for children in this lovely new building. The afternoon concluded with afternoon tea at the home of Mrs. Dr. McFarland. The president, Mrs. H. Puckering and Mrs. Charles McNally made the trip arrangements.

Visitors in Terra Cotta ove the week-end included Mr. W. and Howard Cummings, Toronto, Mr. and Mrs. Kirkwood and Carl and Mr. and Mrs. McPherson, Erin, guests of Mr. and Mrs. Norman Icam; Mr. and Mrs. W. Hayward and son of Guelph with Mrs. H. Puckering; Mr. and Mrs. G. Puckering and daughter of Toronto, Mr. and Mrs. Albert Dawson and Brenda of Georgetown.

Beverley Eves and Gordon Amos spent the holiday week-end in Buf-

WINS BULOVA WATCH IN JULY 12th DRAW

Mervyn Cook won a Bulova watch offered as first prize in a lucky draw held by the July 12th celebration committee. His ticket, 2846, was drawn first at a euchre party in the Oddfellows Hall, Friday.

Other prizewinners were Mrs. WIliam Roshier, 70, steam iron; Bev Eves, Terra Cotta, 2678, electric kettle; Mrs. C. Kirby, RR2, 276, travelling bag; Ken Richardson, 3403, groceries; G. McRae, Terra Cotta fountain pen.

Euchre prizewinners were Mrs. Herb Harlow, Sr., J. Van Fleet, Acton, Mrs Mae Fountain, Acton and Mrs. Syd Robin. Mrs. Robin also won the door prize.

DRUNK DRIVER GETS FIFTEEN DAYS IN JAIL

A Mono Mills man was sentenced by Magistrate K. M. Langdon to 15 days in jail on a drunk driving charge in Milton Court recently. His licence was suspended and his

car impounded for three months. The convicted man's car was involved in an accident with a car driven by Robert Lavole, Georgetown, on No. 7 Highway near Norval. No one was hurt in the accident but both cars were damaged to the extent of \$500.

SEE VACATION GUIDE IN THIS WEEK'S ISSUE

In this issue the Herald's annual vacation guide begins.

When planning your vacation study the advertisements under the vacation heading. A variety of resorts to choose from including Wasaga, Lake Simcoe and Haliburton.

Lorne Scots Reunion Here Civic Holiday

planned over the Civic Holiday

Plans call for a dance, drumhead service, sports, garden party and fireworks and a committee is busy

arranging the details. the armouries this Sunday afternoon, to discuss plans further.

PLAN NEW BRAMPTON **BANK BUILDING**

Construction of a new building in Brampton which will house the Bank of Toronto will start in a few

Erected on the premises of the old Brampton Bakery, it will be a tory is 4241 B.C., the year in which tiring from business have made no glass-fronted building with brick exterior.

J. A. CARROLL GIVEN AGRICULTURAL POST



John A. Carroll Brampton, has been appointed assistant to the Deputy Minister of Agriculture. He succeeds R. S. Duncan, who is retiring.

Mr. Caroll has been for several years chairman of the board of Peel Memorial Hospital. He has a long record of service in the Dept. of Agriculture since graduating from OAC im 1914, when he was appointed Peel County Agricultural representative. After service overseas, he held that post until 1924.

Until 1928 he was assistant director of agricultural representatives; from 1928 to 1933 director of the crops and market branch; and from 1931 to 1933 vice chairman of

the agricultural development board. Since 1933 he has been superintendent of the agricultural and horticultural societies branch, in which position he acts as secretary for the Ontario Association of Agricultural Societies and Secretary for the Ontario Plowmen's Association.

He is well known throughout the province as secretary-manager of the big International Plowing Match. F. A. Lashley, who spoke at 1

recent meeting in Limehouse sponsared by Georgetown fair board, speceeds Mr.- Carroll in his former

Drop 2-School District Talk Two New Schools

THE WEATHER

Mr. Editor:

don't suppose there would be much complaint about the weather this week, especially over the holiday. In fact it has been quite a summer up to now even though we may get an early fall in Tune

. get a	. 6	ar ay	·	ıın		Batkin.
Date			M	ax.	Min.	Rain
May	21	7.7	: 8	0	51	-Trace
May	22		. €	39	- 51	.82
May	23		. 6	36	46	10
May	24		. 7	71 .	427	. 6 6
May	25		. 8	10	49	
May	26			79	56	.41
May	27		. 6	37	49	.10
						^
Average .			. 7	73.14	49.14	1.33

James H. Wilson was Once Road Foreman

A former Halton County road foreman, James H. Wilson died on May 19th at his home, R. R. 3, Milton. Born in Esquesing in 1878, he had been in ill health for the past

He is survived by his wife, Sarah Jane Hanna and six children, Stanley, Ernest, Arthur and Ruth, Milton; Mrs. D McNabb (Vera), Dundas and Alex, Fort Erie.

Mr. Wilson was a member of Boston Presbyterian Church and the funeral service was conducted by Rev. J. N. McFaul with interment in Milton Cemetery. Pallbearers were Archie and John McGibbon, Clifford Hardy, Neil McCallum, Wil-

In addition to about \$340 federal taxes on a \$2000 car, in some provinces Canadian pays provincial and municipal taxes.

liam Robertson, and John Irving.

New Building Underway For Knitting Firm

LIMEHOUSE

FAMILY GATHERING AT PATTERSON HOME

Twenty one members of the Patterson family gathered at the home of A. C. Patterson on Sunday to meet with Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Patterson, just arrived from a winter in the southern states and his mother, Mrs. R. Patterson. Mrs. Montgomery of Grimsby and Mrs. Mc-Cutcheon of Acton were also visitors there.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry McDonald and family motored to Parry Sound where they visited her parents during the week-end.

The girls project club under direction of Mrs. S. Kirkpatrick and Mrs. Frank Brown has spent a great deal of time lately preparing for achievement day to be held in Milton on Saturday. Recent visitors:

Mr. Albert Kennedy of Huttonville with the Archie McDonalds. Marilyn Patterson with her cousin Joy Patterson.

Mrs. Leslie Campbell of Hamilton with the A. W. Nortons. Mrs. Glynn of Sarnia with her son, Mr. John Glynn, Mrs. Glynn and Peter.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd James, Toronto, and Mrs. Bill Mills and Susan of Streetsville with Mr. and Mrs. W. T. Mills.

-Mr. and Mrs. Ted Morrow and Elane with Mrs. R. Lane, Mr. and Mrs. Bob Roughley, Jane and Dale of London with the Jack

Roughleys. Mr. and Mrs. Joseph McGowan Mr. John McGowan and a friend of Barrie called on friends in the village on Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. W. I. Newton and daughter Margaret of Barrie visited his mother and aunts on Sunday. Mr. Arthur Lane of Toronto and Mr. T. P. Campbell of Clear Creek were with Mrs. R. Lane.

Mr. and Mrs. Barry and family of Long Branch with the Herring-

Mrs. Jones and Miss Patsy Jones, Miss Reamsbottom and Mr. Jack Soles of Toronto, Mr. Eric Jabst and Mrs. Wm. Johnson of St. Catharines, were with Mr. and Mrs. C. A. Foster on Sunday. Mrs. Johnson remaining for a holiday.

the Egyptian calendar was estab- definite plans for the future. They lished.

A local knitting company is erecting a new business building in Georgetown.

Wilfrid Lavoie & Son have started work on a one-storey factory on the west side of the highway just over the White Bridge. The land adjoins the property of Norman Brown and was purchased by the firm from Mr. Brown.

The new building will be of cement block construction with a brick front. It is one storey high. It will give the company about 67,000 square feet of floor space.

Mr. Lavoie and his son Jack opened their knitting company here seven years ago, locating in the building on Water Street formerly operated by Brill Hosiery. The company manufactures men's heavy work hose and employs about 25 people. They are located in the downstairs half of , the building owned by William Schenk and Lavoie Knitting Company, operated by Mr. Wilfrid Lavoie's father occupies the upper part of the building.

Local Children Make Their First Communion

viewed.

group from Holy Cross Church made their first communion a week ago Sunday in St. Joseph's Church, Acton. The Georgetown young people were Thomas Beeney, Michael Doyle, Danny Golden, Philip Rau, Mary Jane Tucker and Aileen Varey. Solemn communion was observed by Catherine McGrath who made her first communion last year, and

Dennis and Peter Gibbons, Acton. The girls were attired in white dresses and veils and the boys wore white armbands and a flower in their lapel. The church was decorated with spring flowers and a children's choir sang.

A mission is being observed in the parish this week conducted by Rev. John F. Hardy, C.M., Vincentian Father of Boston, Mass. Two masses each morning with evening devotions and daily sermon mark the event which opened with his mass on Sunday.

Chess is one of the oldest games known to man.

A monkey is the only wild animal that will use sticks, stones, or anything handy as a weapon.

Enrico Caruso Buys Licata Fruit Business

One of Main Street's best known businesses has changed hands. Enrico Caruso of Brampton took

over ownership of Licata's Fruit Market Monday morning. The fruit and vegetable business will be known from now on as Caruso's Fruit Market.

Mr. Caruso is the son of Sam Caruso; who operates a fruit store in Brampton and he learned the business working with his father. His parents came to Canada from Sicily 45 years ago and have been located in Brampton since 1917.

Enrico, after graduating from high school joined the army and later won his commission with the armoured corps. He served overseas with the Lincoln and Welland Regiment in World War 2. He is unmarried. In Brampton he was chair-

man of the town bashetball league. Assisting him in the business will be his younger brother, Lennie, who starred as a junior lacrosse player with Brampton and was chosen to play in the west last year with St. Catharines Juniors. Joey, another of Enrico's nine brothers and sisters, plays senior lacrosse with Brampton Excelsiors.

will move into an apartment in Ber-

wick Hall in a few weeks. Mr. Lieata will stay with the new owner for a time.

Mr. Licata took over the business in -1930 - from - his brother-in-law; Tony Restivo. Of Sicilian parentage also. Dick worked as a bookkeeper for a wholesale fruit firm in Hamilton, then trucked to Buffalo and Detroit for a couple of years and managed the fruit concession in Metropolitan Stores in Hamilton and London for a year before coming to Georgetown. He worked with Mr. Restivo for four years before puchasing the busi-

Mr. Restivo has been a Georgetown resident since starting the buliness here in 1915. The store was first located in the Lillico Beauty Salon premises, then on Mill Street where the liquor store is now, and later in the present location of the Dominion Store. The present location was at one time Millar's Dry Goods

During his years in business Mr. Licata has been one of the town's most public spirited citizens. A fore mer president of the Lions Club he has been one of the club's most The earliest dated event in his . Mr and Mrs Dick Licata, in re- 'active members. He has campaigned in fund raising activities for the Salvation Army and other while of ganizations.